
 

Danbury Planning Board 

March 17th, 2020 

Adopted 

The Danbury Planning Board met on Tuesday, March 17th, 2020 at the Danbury Town Hall in 

accordance with the schedule adopted and posted.  John Taylor called the meeting to order at 

7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone present.  John asked if anyone had a conflict of interest and 

hearing none proceeded with the meeting.  

Present:       

John Taylor, Chair   

Bernie Golden 

Jessica Hatch as Selectmen’s Rep           

Not Present: 

Tom Curren 

Rick Swift 

Gary Donoghue 

Roxanne Winslow 

Will Cowen 

Anna Offen, clerk 

Guests:  

The review of previous meeting minutes from the February 25th meeting were deferred to a later 

meeting date.  

Deferred the organizational meeting, which includes the election of officers and scheduling of 

meeting dates for the 2020-2021session, of the Planning Board to a later meeting date.   

Re-opened the public hearing for the subdivision for Jim Phelps. Reviewed and approved 

subdivision checklist.  Jim Phelps agreed to tender the appropriate payment at or before the next 

meeting. No further discussion on the subdivision was held. Bernie Golden made a motion to 

approve the subdivision, Jessica Hatch seconded. Roll Call Vote: Bernie Golden – yes, Jessica 

Hatch – yes, John Taylor – yes.  Motion passed unanimously.  

John read into record a letter of resignation received from Will Cowen, dated 3/17/20.  The 

resignation comes as a result of Will’s relocation to Lebanon, NH.  Bernie Golden made a 

motion to accept the resignation, John Taylor seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 
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Bernie Golden made a motion to schedule the April meeting for 4/28/20, rather than 4/14/20 due 

to concerns surrounding Covid-19, with the understanding that any email correspondence or 

request for an earlier meeting would be communicated to the board, John Taylor seconded.  

Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Meeting was adjourned. 

 

 


